[bookmark: _GoBack]From: geraldine.omeara@gmail.com 
Sent: 21 October 2018 20:15
To: DC Support
Subject: Re reference 18/01253/F


Reference 18/01253/F:  The proposed plan by Bicester Heritage for a hotel on the airfield.


To Whom It May Concern,



I wish to record my objection to this proposal, on four counts:

a).  A large hotel on the Buckingham Road will significantly increase the traffic on this road, which is already heavy.  I live on Turnpike Road, and turning right out onto the Buckingham Road is already difficult.  A further increase in traffic will make this junction dangerous.

b).  The residents of our small estate (Brashfield Estate) have previously voted over the years not to have street lights.  Several residents who have bought houses here have done so specifically because there are no street lights.   The siting of a large hotel will cause significant light pollution to our estate.

c). The planning permission refers to a 344 room hotel.  If this is built on the Buckingham Road, it will dwarf our small houses opposite, & completely change the character of the area.

d).  So far the restoration of the airfield has been done with great care to remain in keeping to the period of this interwar field.  The design of the hotel would appear to be completely out of both character and scale to the rest of the site.



Yours sincerely,
Geraldine O’Meara

12 Turnpike Road,
Caversfield,
Bicester OX27 8UP.


Sent from my iPad

